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UPCOMING EVENTS:   SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2017UPCOMING EVENTS:   SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2017UPCOMING EVENTS:   SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2017

 DATE         EVENT TIME & LOCATION

9/12/17  Curriculum Night for GR K - 2,  6:30-8 p.m. Performance Center

9/13/17  Curriculum Night Gr 3-5, 6:30-8 p.m. Performance Center

9/17/17 PTC Family Hike Needham Town Forest, located across from 
the town dump, meet @ 10 a.m.

9/19/17   School Photo Day 

(Lifetouch Photographers)

We will send home literature from Lifetouch 
with your child on Monday, 9/11.

9/21/17  Rosh Hashanah - No School

  9/23 /17  SCHOOL COMMITTEE OPEN HOUSE
(please see page 3 for more info)

Needham High School Cafeteria
9:00 to 10:30 a.m. 

  9/26 /17  Early Release DayNO PM Kindergarten & NO PM KASE Dismissal at 12:15 p.m.

9/27/17 PTC Meeting Performance Center @ 7 p.m.

10/4/17 PTC Meeting Performance Center @ 9 a.m.

10/4/17 PTC Walk To School Day More info to follow

10/9/17 Columbus Day - No School

10/21/17 Pumpkin Run Eliot Playground @ 9-10:30 a.m.

10/26/17 Early Release Day - NO AM Kindergarten - 
MORNING K CONFERENCES

AM KASE in session -  NO PM K & NO PM KASE

Dismissal at 12:15 p.m.

JOHN ELIOT SCHOOL
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Eliot fosters a love of learning in a community where everybody matters.

Dear Eliot Families,

 

We had a very successful start to the school year.  Kids are getting to know their teachers, routines and meeting 

new friends.  For the past few days, I have had the chance to visit classrooms and introduce myself with a book or 

activity.  The kids have been so attentive and have lots of questions.  In my introduction, I discussed my job as a 

principal which is to be sure everyone, including staff and students are happy, safe and learning.  It is my goal to 

make sure I provide this environment at Eliot school.

 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce several new staff members to our school community this year. 

 

Margaret Berges, Literacy Specialist and Coach:
Margaret Berges is starting her 21st year teaching. In that time, she has been a special educator, classroom 
teacher, reading teacher, instructional assistant, and literacy consultant. Margaret has worked in many 
Massachusetts districts over the years: Ashburnham, Douglas, Boston (charter school), Randolph, Milton, Newton, 
Brockton, Duxbury, Marshfield & Norfolk.  She received her undergraduate degree in Special and Elementary 
Education from Providence College and her Masters’ in Curriculum and Instruction (with a focus in Literacy) from 
Lesley University. She is currently enrolled in a PhD program for Educational Leadership at Lesley University.
 
Michael Ross, 5th Grade Long Term Substitute
Michael Ross is a highly recommended educator and has previously worked at Hillside School as a 2nd grade 

Teaching Assistant.  Most recently, Mr. Ross completed an internship in a 5th grade classroom at Hillside and 

obtained a Master’s Degree from Lesley University in Elementary Education.  

 
Christine McAllister, Art Teacher (Now full time at Eliot)
For the past three years, Christine taught art at Eliot school once a week while sharing a position with Jennie Bates.  

We are thrilled to have Christine teaching all Art classes this year.  

In addition to Eliot, Christine has taught at both Newman and Mitchell school, here in Needham. This fall marks her 

15th year teaching art at various levels. Prior to working in the Needham Public Schools, Christine taught Art to 

students in grades K-8 at private schools in Massachusetts and before that, taught high school art for 8 years in the 

Chicago area. She has a BFA in Art Education from the University of Illinois, as well as an MA in Studio Art. She will 

be at Eliot on Monday, Wednesday and Thursday, and looks forward to teaching our children Art, as well as STEAM 

Art to grades 1-3.

 

We also welcome 4 new teaching assistants to Eliot school, Kylie Fox, Allison Kramer, Renee LaFleur, Jillian Roddy 

as well as Faraday Fontimus, a student teacher with Mr. Vallatini from Berklee College of Music and Victor 

Gonzalez, our afternoon and evening custodian.  

      From our Principal,Mrs. Bourn



A Reminder from the Needham Police:
The Needham Police department has been kind enough to assist us in maintaining a safe and 
organized arrival and dismissal routine.  As a reminder, please adhere to traffic laws for 
crosswalks and stop signs.  We are working to make drop off and pick up as safe and efficient as 
possible.  Thank you!

 Thank you again for the warm welcome to the Eliot community.  I look forward to seeing you at 
the curriculum nights next week.

See you soon,
!

Karen Bourn, M.Ed.
Interim Principal
Eliot School
!

     To Our Wonderful ELIOT PTC,

   
For Treating us to a DELICIOUS “Back to 
School Lunch” on Monday, August 28th!

Sincerely,
The Eliot Teachers and Staff  



                    	 	 	 	 	            	 	 	                              

September: Welcome back! Hope everyone had a relaxing summer! Spanish has started up again and it is 
exciting to see everyone back and see what they remember. Also, welcome to the new families.

First graders are getting to know me as well as their Spanish names, and we will work on some greetings and how 
to talk about feelings in Spanish. 

Second graders are remembering their Spanish names as well. We are starting off with greetings, feelings, and 
talking a little bit about what everyone did over the summer.

Third, fourth and fifth graders are reviewing their Spanish names, and remembering the Spanish names of their 
peers as well. We are talking about what we remember from last year, what we did over the summer, and will talk 
about rules and greetings.

I try to put something in the bulletin once a month about what is going on in Spanish class so everyone can be in 
the loop. I will also always include the link to our Spanish website for practice at home. http://
spanishnps.weebly.com/

 From our Spanish Teacher: Ms Jodrie

SCHOOL COMMITTEE OPEN HOUSE
 
The Needham School Committee will hold an Open House on Saturday, September 23, 2017 from 
9:00 to 10:30 a.m. in the cafeteria at Needham High School.  The School Committee looks forward 
to welcoming the community to tour the school and to answer questions regarding a possible 
Needham High School classroom expansion and building renovation project.

 From our Superintendent’s Office

This is a reminder that we will be holding our annual Curriculum Nights for the parents/guardians 
of  our students on the following evenings: 

Due to the limited parking in our school parking lots, we ask that, if  possible, you walk, car pool, 
or park on a side street. The Needham Police Department asked us to remind you that the fire lanes 
around the building must be kept free of  cars, in case of  an emergency. THANK YOU!

9/12/17  Curriculum Night for GR K - 2,  6:30-8 p.m. Performance Center

9/13/17  Curriculum Night Gr 3-5, 6:30-8 p.m. Performance Center

 From The Eliot School Office
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      From our Media Specialist, Mrs. Mullin



September 7, 2017

Greetings Families, 

Welcome back to school! We are thrilled to be going into our second year as the Guidance Counselors 

at Eliot. We look forward to working with the students this year and are planning to go into the 

classrooms for “Eagles Nest” lessons focusing  on the following character education traits:

Effort, Acceptance, Growth Mindset, Leadership, Empathy, and Social skills. 

Jennifer Kiely- Sullivan is at Eliot full time.  Amanda Katz is at Eliot on Tuesdays (8:05-12:00), 

Wednesdays (11:30-2:30) and Thursdays (ALL DAY).  Ms. Katz will be working with the following 

classrooms:

Mrs. Bagley (AM), Ms. Sullivan - 1st grade, Mrs Maxwell- 2nd grade, Mrs. Hession- 3rd grade, Ms. 

Wythe- 4th grade, and Ms. Shaw- 5th grade.  

We will be starting “lunch bunch” groups over the next few weeks. Throughout the year, we will invite 

various students to join us in the Guidance office to eat lunch together and play some games. These 

groups will focus on social skills, building healthy friendships, making positive choices, and helping 

students problem solve. Please contact us if you have any questions regarding lunch group, or want to 

share any information regarding the social emotional needs of your child. Also, please let us know if 

you do not want your child participating in a lunch group.

Thank you very much and we look forward to supporting the wonderful students and families at Eliot 

School! Feel free to reach out to us any time. 

Our very best,

Jennifer Kiely-Sullivan (ext.226)  and Amanda Katz (ext. 375)

      From our Guidance Counselors



The Needham Free Public Library Children's Department is launching a Girls Who Code Club. The Club will 
meet each week on Thursday evenings from 6:00 - 8:00 pm and is for girls in Grades 5 and up. Girls must provide 
their own computer; we will provide everything else. Work together to learn to code, create a web page, do group 
coding projects and have fun! Participants must register and attend each session.  Sessions not held on holidays. 
To register visit the Children's Desk or call 781-455-7559.

Create an E-Sewing Project with the RI Computer Museum on Monday, September 25th at 3:30 pm. E-Sewing 
stands for electronic sewing. Use fabrics and threads that conduct electricity along with LEDs to design clothing 
that lights up with your own fun designs!  Once you learn how to e-sew, stop by the STEAM Station in the 
Children's Craft room anytime to create more e-sewing projects. This program is sponsored by a LSTA Grant 
administered on the federal level by the Institute of Museum and Library Services and in MA by the MBLC. 

The RI Computer Museum will offer a Makey Makey Workshop for children ages 8 years and up at the library 
on Saturday, September 9th at 2:30 pm in the Community Room. Play a musical banana! Use play dough to 
control a computer game! Learn how to complete a circuit with Makey Makey kits in order to control computer 
programs. Then drop in anytime to have fun with the library's Makey Makey kits and computers inside the library's 
STEAM station located inside the Children's Craft Room. This program is sponsored by a LSTA Grant 
administered on the federal level by the Institute of Museum and Library Services and in MA by the MBLC. 

The STEAM Powered Creation Station (STEAM Station)  is a Science, Technology, Engineering, Art and Math 
maker-space for children ages 6 and up located in the Children's Craft Room. Children can drop-in to learn 
computer coding with Dot and Dash robots or a LEGO Mindstorm EV3 robot, Makey Makey kits or a Raspberry Pi 
computer. They can create structures with a number of engineering kits, electrify their play dough with Squishy 
Circuits, use Lil Bits electronics and more. The STEAM Station is open after school on week days 
from 3:30-8:30 on Mondays-Thursdays; 3:30 -5:00 on Fridays; 9:00-4:30 on Saturdays and 1:00-6:30 on 
Sundays. 
 
Mad Science will present their show, "Up Up and Away" at the library in the Community Room on Tuesday, 
September 12th at 4:00 pm. This show is all about the power of air pressure. Children will watch as a soda bottle 
is crushed by the atmosphere right before their eyes. The Mad Scientist will make a hot air balloon out of a dry 
cleaning bag, and the children will get the chance to watch a hovercraft in action. This program is sponsored by a 
LSTA Grant administered on the federal level by the Institute of Museum and Library Services and in MA by the 
MBLC. 
 
Children ages 5 and up are invited to build their imaginations and engineering skills as they build with LEGO 
bricks at 4:00 pm on Wednesday, September 13th. Creations can not be taken home, but adults are encouraged 
to take photos of what their child builds. 
 
A  Turbo Toilet 2000, a  3D Hypno Ring, two young pranksters, Professor Poopypants, and a school principal 
who fights crime in his underwear and a cape. It's Captain Underpants - The First Epic Movie showing at the 
Needham Free Public Library on Friday, September 15th at 3:30 pm in the Community Room.  89 min. Rated PG.
 
Family Activity Morning on Saturday, September 16th from 10:00-11:30 is for families with children of all ages. 
Come play games, make craft projects and explore STEAM activities together.
 
On Monday, September 18th at 4:00 pm Children ages 6 years and up will learn how to construct large scale 
models of an arch bridge and a suspension bridge with Civil Engineer and Bridge Inspector Reed Brockman. 
Registration is required and is limited. To register, visit the  Children's Desk or call 781-455-7559. 

Mad Science will present an Electricity Workshop for children ages 6 years and up on Tuesday, September 19th 
at 4:00 pm in the library's STEAM center. Children will learn about circuits, conductors, insulators and how 
electricity is converted for everyday use. Participants will get to create different circuits, interact with a plasma ball, 
discover static electricity and make their own static electricity chambers to take home. This program is sponsored 
by a LSTA Grant administered on the federal level by the Institute of Museum and Library Services and in MA by 

 From The Needham Free Public Library 



 
A professional Yoga instructor will lead children ages 5-9 years old in a 1 hour yoga session on Saturday, 
September 23rd at 10:30 am in the Community Room.
 
The Bookventurers Book Club is for children in Grades 3-5 and meets monthly. Get a copy of this 
month's book - James and the Giant Peach by Roald Dahl. This book was chosen for Banned Book Week. 
Come discuss the book and find out why some people thought you shouldn't be able to read it. The meeting 
includes related activities and some snacks. Saturday, September 23rd at 3:15 pm. 
 
Make a bubble rocket at a Maker-Space Workshop on Tuesday, September 26th at 4:00 pm. Children 
ages 6  years and up are welcome to drop-in, but space is limited to the first 30 participants. The library will 
be offering Maker-Space programs twice a month on Tuesday afternoons in the STEAM Station through 
December.
 
Children ages 6 and up are invited to come create a variety of fall crafts to take home 
on Wednesday, September 27th at 3:30 pm. 

 More From The Needham Free Public Library 

“Criminal Justice Reform: Why Now?”
 A Human Rights Series Event- Sunday, September 10, 2-4 pm at the Needham Public Library. 

Please join Progressive Needham, The League of Women Voters of Needham and The Needham Area 
Immigration Justice Task at a public forum discussing current problems in the MA criminal justice system, 
why it’s important and what we all can do to improve it. Click here to see our list of speakers and learn 
more: http://lwv-needham.org/files/2017-09-10_criminal_justice_reform_forum_flyer.pdf
 We hope to see you there! Contact: Susan Kirk, susan@progressiveneedham.com

The Child Assault Prevention Program (CAP) is seeking volunteers for the 2017-2018 school year to 
teach children to protect themselves from verbal, physical and sexual assault.  Applications are now 
being accepted for the training that begins on October 29th.  For more information and an application, 
please contact 
Caren Nemtzow, Director, at: cnemtzow@needhamcommunitycouncil.org or visit our website at 
http://needhamcommunitycouncil.org/

You are cordially invited to the Dance Party Time Machine- a fundraiser for the Needham Education 
Foundation and the Gardner Pilot Academy
Saturday, September 23rd from 7:00 pm to 11:00 pm at the Village Club, Needham.

Get your tickets today at Eventbrite.com:
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/dance-party-time-machine-2017-tickets-36468171282?aff=eac2

  NPS and Town HAPPENINGS
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Needham Community Theater will 
offer four classes for children grades 
1-12 in the fall of 2017.  All classes will 
take place at The Needham 
Presbyterian Church (intersection of 
Great Plain and Central Avenues in 
Needham).
For more information, please 
visit needhamtheatre.org

Theater Fun
Ages 6-8

Acting, Movement and Music
Ages 8-11

Broadway to Needham
Ages 11-14

Acting Toolbox for Teens
Ages 14-18

 

 

Our next school bulletin will be posted to our webpage on Friday, September 22nd, 
not on our publication day of Thursday. 

There is no school on Thursday, September 21st, Rosh Hashanah

Needham Youth Hockey 
Registration is now open for the

2017-2018 Needham Youth Hockey In-house 
program, a fun and instructional introduction to ice 
skating and hockey for girls and boys ages 3-12. For 
more information, visit www.nyha.org or contact Bryan 
McGinn and Mike Tobin at inhouse@nyha.org. 

Needham Cub Scouts Pack 4 
is currently recruiting incoming kindergarten – grade 5 
boys to join our Pack. Learn more about Cub Scouts at 
an open house on Sunday, September 10 at 4:00 pm,at 
Christ Episcopal Church across from the Needham 
Town Library, 
contact webmaster.pack4@gmail.com and visit our 
website at pack4needham.org. 

Needham Boys Youth Lacrosse 
Fall Ball for Grades 1-8

Sundays - 8 Sessions - Sept 10 - Oct 29 at Memorial 
Field turf.  2:30 - 3:30 for Grades 1 & 2 (Intro to 
Lacrosse) and 3:30 - 5:00 for grades 3 - 8 (3v3 Small 
Ball Games).
Website: www.needhamboyslacrosse.com and click 
"Register Online".  Cost is $125.

 St. Joseph's In Town Basketball League Sign Ups
On-line registration for the 2017-2018 season 
for St. Joseph's In Town Basketball League (boys and 
girls grades 5 through 8) can be found 
at: www.stjoesbasketballneedham.com.  Call 
Program Director Steve Blomberg at 781.444.7782 if 
you have any questions. 

YMCA Saturday Soccer! 
September 9th – October 21st

Ages: 3-6   Times: 9:00am- 2:00pm
For more information: Contact Marcus Nelson- 

mnelson@ymcaboston.org

Plugged In Band Program fall session 
rock band classes for kids ages 8-18 of 
all skill levels begin the week 
of September 18. Registration for 
private lessons is ongoing. For more 
information, please call 781-956-4281 or 
visit www.pluggedinband.org.

Eliot School 
Loves 

Needham

  NPS and Town HAPPENINGS
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